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Dates for your Diary
Thursday 23rd December 2010
–
School closes for Christmas Holidays at 2.30 pm
Wednesday 5th January 2010 

– 
School re-opens
Friday 21st January 2010 

–
Standard Grade Art Prelim 
SVS News
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S3 pupils planned and prepared a Chinese Buffet Lunch on Thursday, 25 November. This event raised £85 which was donated to Children In Need.  

S3/S4 SVS pupils set up a Stall after the Christmas Service to sell the items which had been made for the Christmas Fun Day.  The gifts and Christmas Hamper Raffle raised a total of £171.  We are very grateful to Miss Pollock and Marks and Spencer who donated our Hamper.  
Memorial Service
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On Tuesday 2nd November the school community gathered to remember Claire McGuire.  Claire was a much loved member of our school and the service highlighted how much she is missed by both students and staff.  As a permanent memorial to Claire, two Forsythia bushes were planted in the garden – these will bloom with bright yellow flowers – her favourite.

Animal Lady 
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This term S1 have been learning about the five main animal groups. Last month animal lady brought in mammals, birds, reptiles (along with some scary looking insects) to visit. All the pupils got a chance to hold/ stroke the animals and some very brave individuals got the chance to wear a snake as a necklace. Daisy (a 3 month old duck) was voted the cutest animal and Rosy the tarantula was the scariest.


Italian Ski Trip

28 pupils and 6 staff have just returned from another successful Ski Trip, this time in Pila in the Aosta Valley where they had a week’s skiing.  Everyone involved had had at least 10 ski lessons before they left and everyone has come back with tales of a wonderful experience.

Art and Design News


As part of the Inspiration Festival pupils had the opportunity to work in wire and use a variety of tools.  Artist and Designer Laura Murray came into school to work with 1A and 1B.  The pupils took their ‘Head Unit’ further by drawing and creating portraits/character heads in wire.  Laura invited all the pupils (and Laura Stewart of S5 whose Intermediate work really impressed her) to her studio in the Briggait on Tuesday 23rd November to see their work in an exhibition as part of the Inspiration Festival.

Congratulations to Courtney Devlin of 1B who has had her work selected to appear in the Glasgow City Council Schools Calendar.  She submitted an entry before she left Primary.  

David Donnelly of S5 has produced an image which has been chosen to be this years school Christmas Card.  Well done David!!

Keswick

From the 15th to the 19th November 33 pupils, from S1 and S2, spent a great week at The Calvert Trust Outdoor Centre in Keswick.  Pupils took part in activities such as canoeing, hill-walking, horse riding, archery, abseiling, caving and orienteering.  Relationships were built that have an impact in every day life.
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Head Teacher’s Introduction





Dear Parent/Carer





The pupils of Abercorn are continuing on their journey of becoming confident, successful young people.  As part of our recognition of St Andrew’s Day, we had our annual celebration of success.  It was a wonderful occasion with several pupils including some from S1 entertaining us musically and also writing poems about Scotland.





The literacy and numeracy initiatives are well underway and it is joyful to see so many pupils making progress.  





The first of our parent forum on the curriculum and homework was held on Monday, 29 November for S1 pupils.  We look forward to taking your suggestions forward.  





Many outings and activities had been arranged for the month of December and young people were looking forward to them, however unfortunately many had to be cancelled due to the adverse weather.  





Our Christmas Service was a great success.  I would like to thank those parents who were able to attend.  I am also very appreciative of your support in relation to both your child’s learning and wellbeing.  A particular thank you to those parents who helped transport young people to their homes during the extreme weather conditions of Monday 6th December.  It was a very challenging day for all concerned.   





As usual please use the slip at the end of this newsletter to let us know your views.  





Kindest Regards





Catherine McPhillips





If you have any suggestions as to how we can improve the school or you wish to discuss a particular topic with Mrs McPhillips, Head Teacher, please complete and return this tear off slip





Name:  _________________________________________________________________________��Telephone Number:  ______________________________________________________________














Abercorn Secondary School, 195 Garscube Road, Glasgow, G4 9QH.  Tel: 0141 332 6212.  Web: www.abercorn-sec.glasgow.sch.uk


